
 
 

   

PORTS AND YACHTING DIRECTORATE 
 
LOCAL NOTICE TO MARINERS NO 22 of 2015 

 
Our Ref:  TM/PYD/132/89  
  
14 May 2015 

 
Filming at “il-Matz, Kemmuna” (Comino) on Wreck P31 

 
The Ports and Yachting Directorate, Transport Malta notifies all mariners, owners of 
vessels and divers, that filming activities will take place at “il-Matz, Kemmuna” 
(Comino) in the area shown on the attached chart, on 18 May 2015. In case of bad 
weather or difficulties the filming will take place on the 19th May 2015.  
 
In view of the above Mariners, owners of vessels and divers are instructed not to 
enter the above area without prior permission from the Ports and Yachting 
Directorate or under instructions of the filming organisers.  
 
Mariners are to comply with instructions issued by Valletta Port Control (VTS) and 
police. 
 
Charts affected: BA 211A, 194 and 2537. 




